
 
Dear Friends,  

Thank you for the support you’ve given to 
this ministry through your prayers, hands-
on-assistance, and financial giving. The three 
weeks I spent in Jordan and Israel were 
among the most fruitful of my life. This is in 
lieu of a hand-written note so you can see a 
tiny part of the fruit we’ve shared.  

I spent a week interceding with the Shows 
family (below), for the city of Ajloun, it’s 
people, and their work of ministry. Prayers 
were answered almost before we prayed 
them. We realized our biggest job was to 
love, serve as witness to the mighty works of 
God, and document them to share with 
others. 

The second part of my trip was spent 
assisting with a Global mission retreat at 
which I once again led in intercession and 
spent time with missionaries from around 
the world, listening and encouraging. We all 
left refreshed and better equipped to carry 
the Good News of Jesus Christ around the 
world.  

Thank you for making this work possible.   

Grace and peace, 

Leanna
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The Holy Sites 

Because I had been to Jerusalem once before, I 
was able to assist our missionaries in visiting the 
significant sites in the life of Christ. Two of the 
most significant for me were the Western Wall 
(aka Wailing Wall) which I visited several times 
(above) and the Garden  of Gethsemane (below).
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Ajloun Baptist School 

We spent a day in the Ajloun Baptist  School 
where I taught the children (60% Muslim) 
about three special mothers and how the 
love of God worked through them. I was 
invited to pray, in the name of Jesus, for all 
the teachers, both in groups as well as 
individually. I also had the great joy of 
leading one of the teachers to Christ. 

This building was built in 1928 in Ajloun, 
Jordan, as a home for Dr. McClain (a surgeon 
and founder of the hospital here) and his 
family. It may not look like much now, but the 
love of Christ flowed from here with such 
extravagance that the stories of grace are still 
remembered and repeated nearly 100 years 
later.  

It was my home-away-from home in Jordan. 

The Persecuted Church - Anjara, Jordan  

We celebrated the love of Christ with this 
sweet group of believers. I went there to bless 
and pray for them, but I received the greatest 
blessing.  

These brothers and sisters continue to pray 
for their non-Christian neighbors, continue to 
forgive, and continue to love despite ongoing, 
heartbreaking persecution. “Give us peace, 
Lord, and show us Your right way,” they sang, 
and they meant it. 

This small congregation was so encouraged 
that someone “from America” would come to 
love and pray for them.  


